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publicaƟ on of the 
department for staff  
members. It is YOUR news 
- you are encouraged to 
contribute arƟ cles or 
informaƟ on to share with 
the department.

To contribute an arƟ cle to 
the newsleƩ er, email the 
enƟ re arƟ cle by the 25th 
of each month to 
Kent Perrodin at 
kperrod@uark.edu.

ArƟ cles will be reviewed 
for content and may be 
edited for publishing. 
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2012-13 RA SELECTION PROCESS

The recruitment of Resident Assistants for the 2012-2013 school year is starƟ ng up!  The RA recruitment team consisƟ ng 
of Jack Breffl  e, Andrea Allen, Tory Spokane, Michael Beaver, and BryƩ ani Johnston have been working hard to fi nalize the 
selecƟ on process.  The fi rst phase of RA selecƟ on is informaƟ on sessions held on the evenings of November 6-10, and the 
14-16.  At these sessions, the aƩ endees will learn what is required to become and RA and what they might experience in 
the posiƟ on.  The formal applicaƟ on process will go live on November 18th, with all materials due on the 19th of January 
for new applicants.  
                
AŌ er an individual has formally applied, they will be required to aƩ end a group interview and an individual interview in 
February.  Running concurrently with the new applicant process, we will be evaluaƟ ng returning RAs for rehire.  SelecƟ ons 
and noƟ fi caƟ ons will be completed in March prior to Spring Break.  We are expecƟ ng in excess 200 new applicants in 
combinaƟ on with returning staff  members, for approximately 150 posiƟ ons.  If you would like to help with the individual 
or group interviews, please contact Grant Carlson at gcarlso@uark.edu.  

The planning for Housing’s Children’s Holiday Extended Family Tree is now in process by the Staff  Development CommiƩ ee.  
For those staff  who are newer to Housing, this is an annual Housing program similar to the Angel tree at the Mall that we do 
at the last luncheon of the year, the holiday luncheon, this year on Monday, December 19th.      

NOTE:  This year we will not be passing out giŌ s to the staff  during the luncheon.  The giŌ s will be under the tree at the front 
and can be picked up at the end of the luncheon fesƟ viƟ es.

PART ONE:        Staff  who would like to submit their children’s name to receive a giŌ (s) this year should 
send the informaƟ on below to  Shirley Claypool, claypool@uark.edu  by Monday, November 21st:  

   For each child list the following:
• First and Last Name (only the fi rst name and fi rst iniƟ al of the last name will appear on the 
 name tag)
• Age
• Male or Female
• One or two items the child would like to receive as a giŌ  ( if clothing, be sure there is a 
 size listed).

PART TWO:         Staff  who would like to purchase a giŌ  can begin to email (Shirley) on Monday, 
November 28th.  

If you have an age preference, boy/girl, etc. indicate such in the email.  Name tags will be put 
in your staff  mailbox or given to your supervisor.  

Please don’t exceed a limit of $20.00.

Bring giŌ s (wrapped or unwrapped—with name tag) to Diana Bell at the 4th fl oor Service 
Desk by Monday, December 12th.   

HOUSING’S CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY EXTENDED FAMILY TREE 

Contributed by Grant Carlson



UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN GOES ONLINE

The University of Arkansas has long supported the United Way of Northwest Arkansas through an annual 
fundraising drive that encourages voluntary parƟ cipaƟ on by members of the campus community. And this year 
is no diff erent except for a new online giving format designed to be eco-friendly and easy-to-use.

Your page is unique and designed to provide informaƟ on about our local United Way and the local agencies it 
assists. There, you may make a giŌ  to the United Way directly or to designate a giŌ  to any of the United Ways 
67 partner agencies in the area. If you live outside of Northwest Arkansas will have the opƟ on to support your 
local United Way fi rst.

ContribuƟ ng to the United Way of Northwest Arkansas is a good opportunity for the University of Arkansas to 
lead by example while giving back to the community.

AddiƟ onally, its quite possible that you know somebody who works, teaches, or studies in our campus 
community who has directly benefi ted from United Way agency services, given the broad scope of programs 
provided in our area alone. Your giŌ  to the United Way helps them as well.

Please help us meet the goal of $148,000 by November 30. No giŌ  is too small.

United Way of Northwest Arkansas provides grants to more than 100 programs that make peoples lives beƩ er 
in the areas of educaƟ on, income and health. Some types of programs that benefi t annually from United Way 
grants are those that provide access to quality, aff ordable child care and early learning opportuniƟ es; give 
opportuniƟ es for families to move toward fi nancial independence; and increase access to aff ordable health 
care services.

QuesƟ ons? Feel free to contact Marcia Overby, the campus campaign coordinator, or Mike Williams, United 
Way’s Vice President for Resource Development, and the United Way of Northwest Arkansas representaƟ ve to 
the university.



  This is the fi rst arƟ cle in an ongoing series   
 enƟ tled “Assessment Corner”.  It will be 
 present in the Housing NewsleƩ er each month, 
providing readers with what has occurred in the world 
of assessment within Housing.  It will also provide 
readers with updates on assessment policies and 
procedures, survey tools, website addiƟ ons and 
changes, and news about presentaƟ ons conducted on 
assessment as a topic or on a parƟ cular assessment led 
by a member of the housing staff .  

The overarching objecƟ ve of this series is, in part, 
to shine a bit of light on the corner that assessment 
occupies in Housing. At the same Ɵ me, its purpose is 
also to gradually show how broadly assessment reaches 
throughout the department and, in turn, is becoming an 
integral part of how we demonstrate the eff ecƟ veness 
of what we do in Housing. 
 
Assessment AcƟ viƟ es in October

Throughout this past month, various units in 
Housing have been involved in a number of assessment 
acƟ viƟ es, ranging from training assessments, to student 
retenƟ on, to markeƟ ng. 

At the end of September and into October, two follow-
up surveys were launched using Campus Labs (formerly 
Student Voice) by staff  in Residence EducaƟ on.  The 
Resident Assistant Training Follow-Up Survey was 
launched by Grant Carlson in an eff ort to determine 
what the RA’s had gained through the training and what 
could be improved upon for future training.  A summary 
of those results will be provided in next month’s 
newsleƩ er. 

Around the same Ɵ me, the DLI (Diversity Leadership 
InsƟ tute) Post-Test Survey was launched by Felisha 
Perrodin, with the goal of measuring the anƟ cipated 
improvement among parƟ cipants in their mulƟ cultural 
competencies, including: awareness, knowledge, and 
skills.  In addiƟ on, Felisha added previous years of 
parƟ cipant responses to the DLI Pre and Post-test to 
the Campus Labs database.  This will allow her to track 
or benchmark the program across Ɵ me.  There are now 
three years of DLI data to be analyzed.  I will be working 
with her on the analyses and we expect to report some 
iniƟ al fi ndings by the end of November.  Given the DLI is 
held each year, the benchmarking project will conƟ nue 
to grow, and we expect that what we can glean from the 
results will only be enhanced over Ɵ me.

As menƟ oned in last month’s newsleƩ er, the 2011 
MAP-Works Fall TransiƟ on Survey was closed with a 67% 
response rate, the highest we have seen since we began 
using the tool in the fall of 2008.  The Fall Check-Up 
Survey, a short-version of the transiƟ on survey, 
launched on Monday, November 7th.  The CRE’s and 
RA’s who work with MAP-Works will be aiming for a 
high response rate again, aƩ empƟ ng to match or even 
exceed the response rate for the fi rst survey.  I will be 
reporƟ ng general results from the fi rst survey, along 
with trends of change from the transiƟ on survey to the 
check-up survey, in the December newsleƩ er. 

A third and fi nal area that, unƟ l recently I had not 
worked closely with, was engaged in planning for a 
housing survey of all university students (~23,000) 
and their parents.  This project was led by Greg Lee, 
Director for Business/IT and by our ExecuƟ ve Director, 
Flo Johnson. Its primary objecƟ ve is to obtain student 
and parent feedback to inform the master plan for 
housing as our student populaƟ on conƟ nues to grow.  
The project provides us with criƟ cal informaƟ on that will 
allow us to work hard to accommodate student’s needs 
and preferences, while at the same Ɵ me take into 
consideraƟ on parent’s desire to keep costs reasonable.  
The student version of the survey launched on October 
31st and already has over 1500 respondents.  The 
parent version of the survey launched on November 
4th.

Assessment Policies and Procedures Update

As we have gained new staff  members in housing, and 
we have required more acƟ viƟ es and projects to be 
assessed, it has become apparent that we have no 
wriƩ en policies and procedures for conducƟ ng 
assessment in housing.  This is most important when 
it comes to providing assistance to those who wish to 
conduct an assessment or create a survey or an opinion 
poll.  

As a result, this past month I have begun to create 
an offi  cial policies and procedures document for 
assessment in housing.  By providing this document, 
I am outlining for all employees of housing how to go 
about requesƟ ng assistance with surveys, research, 
opinion polls, and all assessment-related acƟ viƟ es.  
This improves communicaƟ on between other 
housing staff  and myself, and, more importantly, allows 
for beƩ er planning of projects, keeping track of the 
student outcomes of the programs and services we 

ASSESSMENT CORNER



ASSESSMENT CORNER

provide, and more effi  cient response Ɵ me to all 
requests. 

By creaƟ ng this document, I am outlining what we can, 
and should, expect from each other in the processes 
of requesƟ ng and providing assistance for assessment.  
I look forward to working with all of you in creaƟ ng 
and maintaining a healthy and producƟ ve system of 
assessment in housing.

Assessment Website for University Housing

While there has been a space held for assessment on 
the Housing Website, I’m happy to announce that this 
past month that space was fi nally fi lled with pracƟ cal 
content.  From the main website, the “Assessment” 
tab, located in the middle of the page, takes you to the 
website, which was designed to provide informaƟ on 
about assessment in housing, projects that we have 
worked on in the past, presentaƟ ons we have given on 
assessment, defi niƟ ons of assessment terms, links to 
assessment resources, contact informaƟ on, links to 
assessment assistance requests in SharePoint, and a 
place to showcase each areas objecƟ ves for the year.  

While it is clearly not completed, the website gives 
assessment its own “corner” in the cyberspace claimed 
by housing.  In the very near future, it will include even 
more useful informaƟ on and will eventually provide 
housing staff  with a single place to go for nearly all 
assessment quesƟ ons and needs.  Feel free to visit the 
website at hƩ p://housing.uark.edu/assessment/. 

Thank you for taking the Ɵ me to visit the Assessment 
Corner.

QuesƟ ons and Comments about content of the 
Assessment Corner can be directed to Aaron ScoƩ  at 
ajscoƩ @uark.edu .

Answers located on the last page.

1. The university’s enrollment conƟ nues to break 
 records - 2010 fall enrollment was 21405 and it’s   
 higher this year. What year did the university’s
  enrollment fi rst go above 10,000? 
 
 a.    1948, the peak of the returning GIs from   
         World War II
 b.    1967, a bulge in enrollment during the 
         Vietnam War 
 c.    1980, the peak of the baby boom generaƟ on 
 d.    2001, the second boom of the Y generaƟ on

2.   Hotz Hall has more than the average number of 
 campus fl oors. Hundreds of students climbed its 
 stairwells when it was a residence hall, and hundreds  
 of staff  members have descended its stairs during fi re  
 drills since it became offi  ces. How many steps up does  
 it take to get from the survey offi  ce on the fi rst fl oor  
 of Hotz to the housing offi  ce on the top fl oor? A hint:  
 There are 15 steps per fl oor plus two extra on the fi rst  
 fl ight. A second hint: Hotz has nine fl oors. Quick, do  
 the math.

 a.    The square root of 11,449
 b.    Eleven squared plus 1
 c.    Five cubed plus 12
 d.    Twelve squared plus 6

3. Which building sits atop the highest piece of 
 university land?

 a.    Old Main
 b.    The Wallace W. and Jama M. Fowler House
 c.    Reid Hall
 d.    The Harry R. Rosen AlternaƟ ve Pest Control 
        Center

4. Which of the following former presidents has not 
 visited the University of Arkansas campus?

 a.    Richard Nixon
 b.    George H.W. Bush
 c.    Bill Clinton
 d.    George W. Bush

hƩ p://newswire.uark.edu/arƟ cle.aspx?id=10126
hƩ p://dailyheadlines.uark.edu/16419.htm

Contributed by Aaron ScoƩ 



HOLCOMBE INTERNATIONAL 
LIVING/LEARNING  COMMUNITY

Geography Series Mexico 

     Mexico was chosen to celebrate the Hispanic Heritage Month and 
     Bonifacio Lopez who lives in Holcombe and Dania Herrera who lives in Gregson   
     represented the country. They shared their culture including holidays, dances,  
     music etc. The program was full of informaƟ on that you may not know through  
     media. Bonifacio said that “It was really interesƟ ng presenƟ ng to people that 
are interested in my country. You don’t get the chance to share your culture everyday and presenƟ ng for the Geography 
Series program was a great opportunity to show other people what Mexico off ers.” It’s the country next to the United 
States, but there are a lot of cultural aspects that many people are not aware of. By having those friendly presenters who 
have been acƟ ve in the community, we had a great turn out in the living room and the audience enjoyed the presentaƟ on, 
cultural snacks, and the social Ɵ me with them. 







city).  I’ve commanded the 509th Civil Engineer Squadron, 732nd ExpediƟ onary Civil Engineer Squadron and the 332d 
ExpediƟ onary Civil Engineer Squadron, (each the equivalent of being the director of public works in a small city).  I maintain 
mid-western roots having grown up on a dairy farm near Mountain Grove, Missouri.  I’m married to my college sweetheart, 
Rhonda, whom I met at the University of Missouri-Columbia over 26 years ago. Together we have one son, Nicholas, who is 
now 12 years old.  We have proudly called Northwest Arkansas home for the last 23 years, as we have relaƟ ves in this area 
that we have visited and lived with off  and on over that same period.  

In the past couple weeks, I’ve had the pleasure of meeƟ ng with nearly everyone within University Housing, especially 
those within our ResidenƟ al FaciliƟ es team.  Likewise, I’ve met with many of our customers and partners around the 
campus.  I’m excited by the many challenges we face and the tremendous opportuniƟ es that exist.  For the ResidenƟ al 
FaciliƟ es team, our vision ahead is to fully devote ourselves to the success of providing the most eff ecƟ ve support to our 
customers to meet their current and emerging requirements.  My overall goal is to turn all our customers into “Raving Fans” 
of our ResidenƟ al FaciliƟ es Team.  Our charter is to craŌ  a strategic plan that opƟ mizes our capabiliƟ es and always seeks 
to “Make it BeƩ er!”  We will conƟ nually strive to transform our customer support operaƟ ons.  Along the way, we will seek 
to enhance our training and professional development and modernize our equipment, tools and systems while idenƟ fying 
potenƟ al opportuniƟ es for effi  ciencies and savings. Finally, we will conƟ nuously communicate and seek to insƟ ll confi dence 
within our customers and leadership in our capabiliƟ es and on the direcƟ on we are headed.  

My parents always used a saying that for me have been words to live by, “Be proud of what you do and do what you can be 
proud of.” From what I’ve seen, the enƟ re Housing team has much to be proud of and I’m very proud to be a part this team.  

FALL SEMESTER COMES 
TO A CLOSE!

Contributed by Melissa Vergara and Jeff  Vinger

Leaves are turning color and falling, those among us 
who keep vehicles outside have had to scrape our 
windshields a few Ɵ mes, holiday lights are popping up 
around town - all this can only mean...THE SEMESTER IS 
ABOUT TO END!

Non-academic year residence halls will close for 
students at 7:00 PM on Tuesday, November 22 for 
Thanksgiving Break. University offi  ces will be open on 
Wednesday, November 23 and will close for Thursday 
the 24th and Friday the 25th. The halls that closed will 
open at noon on Sunday, November 27.

The last day of Fall classes is Thursday, December 8; 
Dead Day is Friday, December 9. Final exams start on 
Monday, December 12 and end on Friday the 16th.  
Non-academic year halls will close on Friday, December 
16 at 5:00 PM. University offi  ces will remain open unƟ l 
5:00 PM Thursday, December 22. 

We’ll be back at work on Tuesday, January 3. Spring 
orientaƟ on students will move in beginning on Monday, 
January 9th. Non-academic year halls will open for all 
students on Thursday, January 12. Spring semester 
classes begin on Tuesday, January 17 (weather 
permiƫ  ng). 

InformaƟ on about how to report Ɵ me during the 
holiday period will be available in the December 
Housing NewsleƩ er.



CONGRATULATIONS & GREAT JOB!

NEWLY INDUCTED NRHH (NaƟ onal Residence Hall 
Honorary) MEMBERS FOR 2011-12 

Ciara Coleman   Jillian PaƩ on
Joseph Van Matre  Juliet Bertolucci
Tyler Priest   Rachel Slank
Alex Williams-Mardian  Cassie PaƩ erson
Conrad WiƩ e   Emily Parr
Hunter Stuckey   Stacia Bingham

Thanks to Florence Johnson, Takama StaƩ on-Brooks,
Alisha Easter, Felisha Perrodin, Kerri Smith, Michael 
Beaver, Tory Spokane, Andrea Allen and Jack Breffl  e for 
aƩ ending the inducƟ on ceremony to show support for 
our student leaders!

SEPTEMBER OTM (Of the Month) WINNERS

Advisor: 
 Briceli Llavona, nominated by Jennifer Davenport

Community Service Program:
 Razorbacks Remember, nominated by Pomfret   
 Staff 

Diversity Program:
 InternaƟ onal Day of Peace - 9.11 Refl ecƟ ons,   
 nominated by Namiko Bagririmvano

ExecuƟ ve Board Member:
 Jillian PaƩ on, nominated by Ciara Coleman

First-Year Student:
 Morgan Woodward, nominated by EmmaLe Davis

OrganizaƟ on:
 Resident’s Interhall Congress ExecuƟ ve Team,   
 nominated by Shanna Darling

Resident Assistant:
 Chelsea Clam, nominated by Nick Brothers

Social Program:
 Casino Night: Casino Royale, nominated by 
 Onnissia Harries

Spotlight:
 Trish Walden, Housekeeper at Maple Hill West,  
 nominated by Madison Long

OTHER NRHH INFORMATION:

Tau Alpha Epsilon chapter of NRHH (TAE) is guided 
by and are very excited to use the NRHH pillars of 
Scholarship, Service, Leadership and RecogniƟ on to 
have a visible impact on campus this year. TAE strives to 
recognize individuals who contribute in the advancement 
of housing on the University of Arkansas campus and 
provide opportuniƟ es for their further growth as leaders.

Housing Staff Recognized at
Employee Service Awards

Several Housing staff  members were honored at the 
Employee Service Award Ceremony on October 10th.

Years of service awards were issued to Darlene Winn, 
30 years; Suzanne Jordan, 15 years; Barbara John, 10 
years. Also recognized were Trish Walden, 15 years; 
and Jim Barker, 10 years. 

Felisha Perrodin received the Diversity Team Award 
for her parƟ cipaƟ on with the AlternaƟ ve Spring Break 
Planning Team. 

Barbara John and Felisha Perrodin

Contributed by Meghan Jagnow
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QuesƟ on 1: University of Arkansas at 10K enrollment

B.  The correct year is 1967. The university’s enrollment passed 1,000 just aŌ er World War I, and  
 nearly reached 5,000 at the height of the post-WWII period, but dipped in the early 1950s  
 and passed 5,000 in 1956. It reached 10,000 in 1967 and 15,000 in 1979.

QuesƟ on 2: Scaling Hotz Heights

B.  The correct number is 122, or eight fl ights Ɵ mes 15 steps plus the two extra on the   
 fi rst fl ight. We would have accepted “zero” as well since most everyone takes the elevator.

QuesƟ on 3: On top of the campus

D.  The Harry R. Rosen AlternaƟ ve Pest Control Center, at the top of Maple Street just across the 
 street from the Chi Omega Sorority House, is on the highest piece of university land, just   
 slightly higher in elevaƟ on than Reid Hall.
 (I’ve also heard that the machinery room on top of Yocum Hall is the highest point in   
 FayeƩ eville, but this is not confi rmed - KMP)

QuesƟ on 4: U.S. Presidents at the University of Arkansas

D.  To our knowledge, President George W. Bush, has not visited the campus. Clinton, of course,  
 was a law professor at the university when he began his poliƟ cal career and has visited the  
 campus many Ɵ mes since. President Richard Nixon and George H.W. Bush both aƩ ended the  
 “Big Shootout,” the 1969 football game between Arkansas and Texas. Former President 
 Jimmy Carter visited the campus prior to running for offi  ce as well as aŌ erward while working  
 out details on books oĬ is poetry published by the University of Arkansas Press. 

 In addiƟ on, former President TaŌ  may have visited the campus when he spoke in FayeƩ eville,  
 and Herbert Hoover, while a college student, worked in FayeƩ eville one summer and may  
 have visited the campus.

TRIVIA ANSWERS (NO PEEKING)

THANK YOU TO 
THIS MONTH’S 

CONTRIBUTERS!

ArƟ cles:
Namiko Bagririmvano
Grant Carlson
Meghan Jagnow
Aaron ScoƩ 
Melissa Vergara
Jeff  Vinger

Photos: 
Diane Allen  
Namiko Bagririmvano
KaƟ e Kusiciel
Rachel Slank 
Kathy Thielen 
Tamika Wordlow 
  

IN CLOSING - HALLOWEEN MAGIC FROM RIC!


